
University South Neighborhood Association (USNA) Meeting                                  May 1, 2018 
 
Approximately18 people attended our meeting with Vectren officials as our guest speakers. 
 
The sign-in roster was passed after the pledge. Our April 3rd minutes will be posted on the UNOE online site, 
www.unoevansville.org. Shannon Stiggleman, our treasurer, reported $226.59 in our treasury. Officer Chad Diedrich 
provided a crime report that Mitch circulated. 
 
Under Old Business, Sara Ann Corrigan reported the promised landscaping may be done this summer around the parking 
area of the SAE Fraternity. Pam Martin continues to work with the city on the status of 752 Englewood. Another city 
inspection is scheduled for this abandoned house. Pam and Sara Ann continue to attend city council meetings. Mitch will 
contact Brian Fox about the finish date for Refresh Evansville. The project nears completion, yet much remains to be done. 
He will mail a copy of his letter to neighborhood residents. 
 
Chris Claybrooks, Division Supervisor for Vectren, Blake Vietin, gas engineer and another field supervisor answered 
questions regarding the ongoing disruption as gas and electric lines are updated in the neighborhood. Among things 
discussed were the extent of invasive digging required on each property to install ‘smart’ electric and gas line meters. 
Because of the age of the connector pipes, many will require replacement. The present ‘box’ holes on parallel streets 
between Lincoln and Bayard Park are needed to locate the sewer lines. They will be leveled with asphalt once the 
construction project is finished. Vectren is installing tall steel poles with transmission lines handling higher electrical 
power. Trees will need to be trimmed more when those lines are completed. If an old pole is next to a new steel pole, the 
old pole will be removed. If they are separate, the old pole will remain. Vectren is nearing the completion of the project 
in our neighborhood for 2017/2018. A map showing the next phase of the program for 2019/2020 was circulated. Flags 
marking the site of water, gas, electric and sewer lines are valid for 20 days and may be removed after that date. More 
Vectren information is available at https://www.vectren.com/gas-system/map. Chris Claybrooks can be contacted at 812 
491-4651 or cclaybrooks@vectren.com.  
 
Noting that our roads will be a maze of patches after all the updating work is complete and there are no plans or funds to 
resurface streets at this time., it was noted we need to begin asking the city to address our street problems. The idea of a 
community picnic in Lant Park to celebrate the completion of the renewal work was also mentioned. We were urged to 
vote in the May 7th Primary Elections. Our next meeting is June 5th at 6:30 pm at the Lustron Home. 
 
Jerri Close, Secretary 


